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Dear Parents,

We have had a great week. It’s been really good seeing some of the great learning that

the classes are up to. I’ve had the chance to teach both classes this week and was really

impressed with the behaviours for learning in Acorn/ Birch class yesterday and the

enthusiasm for rocks demonstrated by Chestnut’s class!! Mrs Gilman’s chocolate rock

types has proven to be a great hook for this Science topic! It was lovely seeing so many

bringing in their collections from home and chatting about them with such knowledge and

understanding.

On Monday, we’re looking forward to a visit from the National Marine Aquarium who will

be delivering a free workshop to Chestnut’s class on Marine Conservation…maybe

inspiring some future marine biologists?!

Don’t forget - Friday 26th January – PTA AGM after school. All are welcome!

Swimming starts for the Year 5s and 6s on Monday 19th February for the week and the

Y2s,3s and 4s have a trip planned to the Tavistock Climbing Barn mid March. We’re

looking into an activity for the Reception and Y1s so they don’t miss out!

As always, please don’t hesitate to get in touch if you should have worries/ concerns.

Wishing you a lovely weekend!

Mrs Davies



Dates for Your Diary Forthcoming events

Brilliance at Boyton: This week’s Stars Attendance (Target 96% or above)
Whole School to Date 94.99%

Acorns
This Week

95.33%

Birch 
This Week

92.15%

Chestnut
This Week

95.76%

Acorn

Birch

Chestnut

Edith        Zoe

Fernley

Owen      Reeva      Grace

1st Feb – Vision Screening for Reception children
6th Feb – Safer Internet day
12th – 16th Feb – Half term
19th – 23rd Feb – Sustainability week
19th – 23rd Feb – Swimming for Y5 and Y6
20th March – Y2s,3s and 4s trip to the climbing barn -
Tavistock

More dates to follow!

Mon 22nd Jan  - National Marine Aquarium  visit 

Fri 26th Jan – PTA AGM – childcare provided  (3.20pm)



Useful Information

Safeguarding

● All children have a right to be safe, no matter 
who they are or what their circumstances.

● Keeping children safe is everyone’s 
responsibility.

● If you are concerned about a child, please 
speak to one of the Designated safeguarding 
Leads. If a child is in immediate danger 
contact the police on 999.

Useful numbers

Early Help Hub 01872 322277

Citizens Advice 0344 411 1444

NSPCC 0808 800 5000

Childline 0800 1111

Addiction: Drug and Alcohol support 01579 340616 (24hrs)

Multi-Agency Referral Unit (MARU)

0300 123 1116 

(If you are concerned about a child’s 

safety)

School Clubs
Breakfast Club:

At Boyton, we are really lucky to have a fantastic Breakfast 
Club run by Ms Walker. Children can be dropped off from 
8.15am and have a choice of breakfasts including cereals, 
toast, etc. It costs £2 a session. If you would like to book your 
child in, please email Mrs Wood.

secretary@boyton.cornwall.sch.uk

After School Clubs Spring 1 Term 2024:

Monday

Film Club

Tuesday

Craft Club 

Limited to 12

Thursday

Gymnastic Fundamentals 

Jane Gilman

Deputy Safeguarding Lead

Katherine Davies

Safeguarding Lead



Online Safety

https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-

resource/parents-and-carers/phones



January SEN Corner
This month I would like to share a leaflet on eating.  After all the Christmas treats, it can be hard to get back to a normal

routine.  The ASD Team have provided this resource for parents.  There are some great tips and ideas included.



January SEN Corner



PTA UpdatePTA Update
Future Events

Childcare will be provided.

Everyone welcome!  Please come along and 

help us draw up a plan of events and 

fundraising goals for the coming year.

Please see our Facebook Page for further 

details of each event: 

Boyton PTA Events 

Round -up

AGM on Friday, 26th January, which will be 

held at school at 3.15 p.m. onwards.

Roles:

Chairperson Vice Chairperson

Treasurer Secretary

If you would like to put yourself forward for 

a role, please let Lesley know prior to the 

meeting.  

If you are unable to attend this meeting, you 

can still be voted on, so don’t let that out you 

off!



Make a Difference 

Become a 

Parent Governor



Acorn/Birch Class Update
We have had a super week! It’s been great seeing the enthusiasm for the retelling of the Gingerbread 
man with our Reception children and the innovations inspired by the crocodile who didn’t like water. 
I’ve been pleased to see growing confidence in the use of conjunctions and contractions amongst 
our Year 2s.

I have also been very impressed with the Reception’s confidence in describing the properties of 2d 
shape. Please encourage them to spot shapes in everyday life. The Year 2s are also demonstrating a 

good grasp of money. We’ve been setting up  shops to support understanding in giving change.

Thank you so much for listening to your child read each night. It really does have such an impact on 
their confidence, fluency and understanding. We are very excited to be changing our phonics 
scheme that will be more suited to a small school. Hopefully, in the next few weeks, we will be 
launching it…with lots of new books and resources!

We are also enjoying having Alex delivering one of our weekly PE lessons. We’re currently doing 
Gymnastics! It’s proving helpful if children can come into school in their PE kits. 

As always, please don’t hesitate to get in touch if you should have any concerns or queries. Wishing 
you a lovely weekend. Mrs Davies and Miss Cartmell

Miss Cartmell and Mrs Davies



Chestnuts Class UpdateChestnuts Class UpdateChestnuts Class Update
Chestnuts have been busy geologists this week, looking closely at different types of rocks, comparing 
them to chocolate bars!  We will never look at a KitKat in the same way!  Thank you to those who have 
brought lots of different rocks in for us to look at.
In maths, we have been continuing our learning about fractions, an area of learning that many people 
struggle with. By using a range of resources, including fraction walls and equivalent fraction circles, we 
have all gained confidence in our understanding – well done to everyone!
During guided reading, we have looked at information texts and carried out two experiments by 

following instructions.
We have started to learn about coastlines around the world and have looked at how different 
features, such as caves and stacks, are formed. 
In DT, we’ve been testing different types of bridges with the intention of making our own models.  
Please keep an eye out for any different bridges that you may cross and see if we can identify what 
type of bridge it is.
Please note that maths homework has been set on Mirodo or SATs Companion for this week.
Have a great weekend everyone! 
Mrs. Gilman

Chestnuts Class Update



School Calendar 2023/2024



School Lunch Menu First Half Spring Term

Everyday there is also the option of a Jacket Potato or Tomato Pasta






